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Mr. Chairman,

1. I have the honour to speak on behalf of the Group of 77 and China on agenda item 134,
Review of the efficiency of the administrative and financial functioning of the United Nations.

2. The Group of 77 and China thanks Mr. Ant6nio Guterres, Secretary-General of the United
Nations, for introducing his report entitled "Shifting the management paradigm in the United
Nations: ensuring a better future for all". The Group also thanks Mr. Carlos Ruiz Massieu, Chair
of the Advisory Committee on Administrative and Budgetary Questions, for presenting its
related report (A/72/7/Add. 24).

Mr. Chairman,

3. The Group of 77 and China welcomes the Secretary-General's commitment to improve the
Organization's ability to deliver on its mandates. The Group commends the Secretary-General's
commitment to continuing open and transparent consultation with the General Assembly on his
interlinked reform initiatives, as well as his reaffirmation of the inter-governmental processes as
enshrined in the Charter of the United Nations and related resolutions by this Assembly. Reform
of the Organization can only succeed if there is active participation and true ownership by the
entire membership of the Organization, as well as the Secretariat.

4. The Group of 77 and China continues to maintain that an effective and efficient United
Nations is key to the pursuit of a more just and equitable international order. The Group
welcomes the stated intention of the Secretary-General that his management reform is aimed at
strengthening the ability of this Organization to implement all its mandates fully and effectively,
particularly in the field.

5. Management reform must be grounded in the firm foundation of the Organization's
intergovemmental, multilateral, and international character. In this regard, the Group underscores
the oversight roles of the General Assembly through its Fifth Committee, as well as the roles of
the Committee on Programme and Coordination and the Advisory Committee on Administrative



6. AS we begin this journey, the Group also acknowledges the efforts of the Secretary-General to
consult with relevant bodies including the Board of Auditors, the Office of Internal Oversight



11. The Group of 77 and China also wishes to underscore the importance of ensuring equitable
geographical representation and gender parity at all levels. The Group acknowledges the
progress made in this regard by the Secretary-General and requests him to continue these efforts.
The Group reiterates that geographical representation and gender parity must go hand in hand
and looks forward to a comprehensive geographical representation strategy that also identifies
the inherent biases in processes that allow for domination by certain regional groupings of
particular departments or senior management posts. The Group further stresses the need to
ensure fair and increased access to United Nations procurement opportunities for developing
countries and countries in transition, as highlighted in multiple General Assembly resolutions.

12. In conclusion, the Group of 77 and China is encouraged by early efforts to reform internal
coordination and collaboration within the Secretariat, and across the UN System as a whole. The




